

Part A • Grammar, Vocabulary and How to ...

GRAMMAR

1 Circle the correct words.

0 Sue works for a marketing company. The company **have** / **(has)** a large office.

1 The office **is** / **are** on the top floor of a building.

2 She works in a team of six people. Sue's team members **is** / **are** very nice.

3 Sue **enjoy** / **enjoys** her job. She finds it interesting.

4 She **don't like** / **doesn't like** her journey to work. It is very busy on the train.

5 On Fridays, Sue's team members **don't work** / **doesn't work** in the office.

They work from home.

6 On Fridays, they **finish** / **finishes** work early.

___ / 6

2 Circle the answer (A or B) that best completes each sentence.

0 We are hotel managers. Every day we ____ early.

A get up	B gets up
-----------------	------------------

1 Do they ____ in a big house?

A live	B lives
---------------	----------------

2 She ____ Italian and French.

A study	B studies
----------------	------------------

3 My parents are 65 years old. They ____ now.

A don't work	B doesn't work
---------------------	-----------------------

4 ____ dinner for his family?

A Do he cook	B Does he cook
---------------------	-----------------------

5 He ____ running in the evenings after work.

A go	B goes
-------------	---------------

____ / 5

3 Complete the sentences. Use the correct possessive form of the words in brackets.

0 John is my mother's (mother) brother.

1 Jack and Lily are _____ (Lucy) pet dogs.

2 That new car is my _____ (parents).

3 My _____ (managers) names are Mike and Jane.

___ / 3

VOCABULARY

4 Circle the correct words.

0 Leon and Holly are office workers / tennis players. They work in a building in the city.

1 Kyle is a taxi driver / hotel manager. He takes people to different places.

2 Olivia works outside. She is a farm worker / law student.

3 Damian likes helping people. He is a train driver / hotel manager.

4 Peter is very tall. He is a basketball player / bus driver. He plays for a famous team.

5 Rita doesn't work. She is a business manager / university student.

___ / 5

5 Complete the sentences. Choose the correct word and write (A–F).

0 My sister C alone in a flat in the city centre.

1 They ____ out to the theatre a lot.

2 I like my job because I ____ from home.

3 Mia is one of three children. She ____ a brother and a sister.

4 He ____ students maths at a school in the city.

5 Anna and Harry ____ football every Saturday.

A go

B has

C lives

D play

E teaches

F work

____ / 5

6 Circle the correct words.

I ⁰ **get up** / **go** at 7.00 a.m. and start work at 9.00 a.m. I ¹ **stay** / **work** from home. I stop work at 6.00 p.m. In the evening, I sometimes watch TV or I ² **play** / **have** the guitar. On Friday evenings, I have a class. I ³ **do** / **study** Japanese. At the weekend, I ⁴ **go** / **do** running in the park near my house.

___ / 4

HOW TO ...

7 Put the words in brackets in the correct order to complete the conversation.

A: ⁰ (you / like / would) to do something on Saturday?
Would you like to do something on Saturday?

B: Sure. ¹ **(meet / can / we)** for coffee in the morning?
_____ for coffee in the morning?

A: ² (love / to / I'd)! Where?
_____!

B: ³ (want / do / you) to go to Café Rivera?
_____ to go to Café Rivera?

A: OK. What time?

B: ⁴ (10.30 / about / how)?

_____?

A: See you there!

8 Circle the correct answer (A or B).

0 John wants to eat dinner. He is ____.

A thirsty	<u>B hungry</u>
-----------	-----------------

1 Tina works hard so she's always ____ on Fridays.

A relaxed	B tired
-----------	---------

2 I'm _____. I want some water.

A hungry	B thirsty
----------	-----------

3 I love weekends! I feel so ____.

A relaxed	B ill
-----------	-------

4 They are not happy, they're ____.

A all right	B angry
-------------	---------

____ / 4

TOTAL : ____ / 40

x 1.25 = ____ / 50

Part B • Listening, Reading and Writing

LISTENING

1 [Audio UT1.01] Listen to five people talking. Circle the correct job for each person.

0 Chris is an office worker / tennis player.

1 Bobby is a police officer / shop assistant.

2 Maria is unemployed / a singer.

3 Elizabeth is a scientist / teacher.

4 Sara is a hotel manager / waitress.

___ / 4

2 [Audio UT1.01] Listen again. Are the statements True (T) or False (F)?

0 Chris studies business at university. F

1 Bobby doesn't live in the city centre. ___

2 Maria goes to singing classes with a friend. ___

3 After work, Elizabeth is usually hungry. ___

4 In the evenings, Sara likes to cook dinner. ___

___ / 8

READING

3 Read the text about Emma. Match the information (1–4) with the paragraphs (A–E).

0 Where Emma and Stefan want to live. **D**

1 Emma's hobbies. _____

2 The nationalities of Emma's parents. _____

3 Where Emma works. _____

4 Information about Emma's children. _____

____ / 4

My friend Emma

A

My friend Emma is an interesting person. She's Mexican, but now she lives **in Berlin. She is married to Stefan. He is from Germany. They have two** children. Evan is six years old and Sophia is four years old.

B

Emma's mother is Mexican and her father is American. Emma speaks **Spanish and English fluently. Also, she speaks some German. She** goes to German classes in the evenings and she practises with her husband **and children every day.**

C

Emma is a digital designer. She likes her job because she works with lots of **people around the world. Emma doesn't work in an office; she works** from home. She gets up early and works when her children are at school.

D

Emma and her family live in a flat in the city. Emma doesn't like the city. She **wants to move to a village and buy a big house, but Stefan likes the** city. He enjoys going to the cinema and restaurants with friends.

E

Emma likes running in the park and she plays tennis and football. She plays **tennis with her sister twice a week, and plays football at the weekends** with her children. She also likes cooking Asian food for her family.

4 Read the text again. Circle the correct answer (A or B).

0 Where does Emma come from?

^A the USA	^B Mexico
----------------------	---------------------

1 What language does Emma study?

^A German	^B English
---------------------	----------------------

2 Where does Emma work?

^A in an office	^B at home
---------------------------	----------------------

3 What does Stefan like?

^A watching films	^B playing sports
-----------------------------	-----------------------------

4 Who does Emma play tennis with?

^A her children	^B her sister
---------------------------	-------------------------

___ / 8

WRITING

5 Circle the correct words.

0 I finish / finishes work at 6.00 p.m.

1 Her **dads'** / **dad's** name is Peter.

2 Olivia **aren't** / **isn't** married.

3 **my** / **My** sisters work from home.

4 William is **australian** / **Australian**.

___ / 4

6 Write about the people in your family. Write about 80 words.

Include this information:

- Their names.
- Their jobs.
- Where they live.

___ / 12

TOTAL : ___ / 40

x 1.25 = ___ / 50

Part C • Speaking

SPEAKING

1 Put the words in the correct order to make questions.

Ask your partner your questions.

0 Where / you / are / from?

Where are you from?

1 do / What / you / do?

2 you / Do / any / have / brothers or sisters?

3 What / your / are / hobbies?

4 Do / you / play / tennis?

___ / 4

2 Answer your partner's questions.

___ / 4

3 Describe the picture to your partner.



___ / 12

TOTAL: ___ / 20